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SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

REGULAR SESSION

February 3, 2016
I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 4:10 p.m.  Members in attendance were Melissa Butler, Rhonda Wilson, Tanya Major, Susan Gattis, Geraldine Mack, and Sonja Warden.  Assistant principal BJ Henry and guests, Lisa Page, Ann Pullen, Rex Hanson, Joanne Lang, and Heather Sharpenstein were also in attendance.  
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 15-34 – Susan Gattis made a motion for the agenda to be adopted.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: Council reviewed the January 13, 2016 Special Session minutes.  ORDER 15-35 – Melissa Butler made a motion to accept the January 13, 2016 Special Session minutes.  Geraldine Mack seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the January financial report and activity budget dated January 1-31, 2016 submitted by Teri Wheatley, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 15-36 – Sonja Warden made a motion to accept the January financial report and activity budget.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:  
A. GSP Nominees: Mr. Smallwood discussed the GSP program and announced our 6 nominees.  They are: Katherine Crain, Emma Vaught, Dania Shoaib, Lane Ryan, Nicole Blackstone, and Meredith Vittitow.  
B. Poetry Out Loud District Champion – Naomi Cliett:  Mr. Smallwood announced that EHS Senior, Naomi Cliett, won the Poetry Out Loud District Competition.  She will compete at the State level on February 23, 2016.  
C. Archery Team Grant from the National Wild Turkey Federation:  Mr. Smallwood reported that the archery team was awarded a grant from the National Wild Turkey Federation to help the program.  Our archery team won the 6th District Championship and will compete in the Region later this month.  
III. OLD BUSINESS:  
A. Policy Review – SBDM Policy 2.09 – Grade Combining: Mr. Smallwood read this policy in full to the Council for final review prior to adoption.  ORDER 37 – Sonja Warden made a motion to adopt Policy 2.09 – Grade Combining.  Susan Gattis seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously and the policy was adopted.    
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Presentation and Information on Advance Kentucky Initiative at EHS: Mr. Smallwood introduced Ms. Joanne Lang who presented information and statistics about the Advance Kentucky Initiative.  Per the information sheet included in the meeting packet, “The goal of this program is to strengthen the teaching of AP mathematics, science, and English courses, to build enrollment and dramatically increase rigorous new learning as evidence by the number of students taking and earning qualifying scores on AP exams in these important subjects.” 
B. EHS PLTW Program Receives National Certification for its PLTW Program:  Mr. Smallwood announced to the Council that EHS has received national certification for our Project Lead the Way Program.  This recognition distinguishes schools for successfully demonstrating a commitment to PLTW’s national standards.  
C. Class of 2016 College and Career Ready Status Update:  Mr. Smallwood shared college and career ready status with the Council.  At this time, 121/180 seniors are college ready and 25/180 seniors are career ready.  Another round of COMPASS testing will take place in March.  
D. Class of 2017 Practice ACT Results from January: Mr. Hanson reported that a total of 126 juniors took the practice ACT.  All composite scores were increased from the practice ACT taken in September of 2015. 

E. Q & A on Parent Survey Results: Mrs. Henry discussed the results of the Parent Survey Q & A.  She will send an electronic copy of the survey to the Council members so that the members can further review the questions and answers.  

F. FRYSC SBDM/Principal Agreement:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed the terms of the agreement between the EHS Site-Based Decision Making Council and the E’town Youth Services Center.  He praised the efforts of Mrs. Karen Skees and Mrs. Pam Haire for the tremendous job they do in serving the families of our District.  Mr. Smallwood will sign the agreement and forward to Mrs. Skees.  
G. Upcoming Events: Homecoming 2016, The Snowball Dance, And the STATE ACT:  Mr. Smallwood reviewed these upcoming events and the date for each.  Homecoming will be held on February 13th, the Snowball Dance on February 20th, and the STATE ACT on March 1st.  He also mentioned the Blood Drive which will take place at EHS on February 25th. 

H. Nutrition and Physical Activity Report Card for 2016:  Mr. Smallwood shared the Report Card for Food Services compiled by our Food Services Director, Mr. Mike Sallee.  

V. PERSONNEL:  
A. Assistant Softball Coach 
B. Girls Head Golf Coach 

At 6:01 p.m., Melissa Butler motioned to go into closed session to discuss personnel.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion.  Discussion was undertaken during closed session.  Rhonda Wilson made a motion at 6:09 p.m. to come out of closed session.  Sonja Warden seconded the motion.  

Mr. Smallwood reported that the Council approved the hiring of Kristen Todd as the Assistant Softball Coach.  
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE:  Our next Regular Session meeting is scheduled for March 2, 2016.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 15-38 – Sonja Warden made a motion for the EHS SBDM Council to adjourn at 6:11 p.m.  Rhonda Wilson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
